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The	Wisconsin	Group	Insurance	Board	recommended	a	switch	to	self-insurance	for	all	state	
employees	beginning	in	2018,	and	Governor	Scott	Walker	has	earmarked	the	projected	savings	
to	fund	a	pay	plan	for	UW	System	employees	and	increase	K-12	funding	in	the	next	biennium.	
The	Legislature’s	Joint	Finance	Committee	must	review	the	proposed	changes	before	they	go	
into	effect,	and	most	of	the	committee	has	publicly	expressed	deep	concern	over	the	plan.		

So	where	does	that	leave	the	proposal?	PROFS	and	ASPRO,	representing	faculty	and	academic	
staff	at	UW-Madison,	have	assembled	a	panel	of	experts	who	will	share	their	knowledge	about	
self-insurance	and	state	employee	health	plans	and	take	questions	from	the	audience,	including:	

• Will	the	Group	Insurance	Board	reduce	the	number	of	eligible	health	plans	even	if	self-
insurance	fails?	

• How	will	the	state	replace	the	earmarked	funds	if	self-insurance	fails?	
• How	might	a	switch	to	self-insurance	affect	the	state’s	health	insurance	marketplace?	
• Are	the	projected	savings	from	a	switch	realistic?	

The	panel:	
• Justin	Sydnor,	UW-Madison	School	of	Business	Associate	Professor,	Risk	and	Insurance.	

Sydnor	is	an	applied	microeconomist	specializing	in	behavioral	economics.	His	interests	
include	the	study	of	risk	aversion	and	insurance	choices,	discrimination,	and	issues	
surrounding	self-control	and	commitment. 

	
• Lisa	Ellinger,	Director	of	the	Office	of	Strategic	Health	Policy,	Wisconsin	Department	of	

Employee	Trust	Funds	(ETF).	Before	joining	ETF,	Ellinger	was	the	assistant	director	of	the	
Wisconsin	Health	Project.	She	is	also	an	alum	of	UW-Madison’s	La	Follette	School	of	
Public	Affairs.		

	
• Peter	Farrow,	General	Manager	and	CEO	of	Group	Health	Cooperative	of	Eau	Claire.	

Farrow	is	past	president	of	the	Wisconsin	Association	of	Health	Plans,	an	advocacy	
organization	opposed	to	self-insurance.	A	graduate	of	Marquette	University,	he	was	
previously	Assistant	Deputy	Commissioner	of	Insurance	in	Wisconsin.		

	
This	event	is	free	and	open	to	the	public.	Refreshments	will	be	served.		

	
		


